
Queries from Anderton Parish Council 
 
1) We would like to question the decision made at the parish clerk’s meeting on the 
13th July that future agendas for Liaison and Neighbourhood meetings will be sent to 
clerks rather than councillors. This is particularly strange in respect of the 
subsequent item in which Chorley Council will maintain records of who the 
nominated members for the respective meetings are. The current system of mailing 
agendas direct to members appears to work well and there doesn’t appear to be a 
case for revision. 
  
Response from Ruth Rimmington, Democratic and Member Services Officer, 
Chorley Council  
I am happy to send the agendas to whoever the Parish nominate.  It’s not a problem 
for this to be on a case by case basis.  Some Parishes send ad hoc representatives 
& so sending the agenda to the clerk is better for them.  At the meeting other 
Parishes can request whatever is best for them.   
 
 
2) The Parish Council is very concerned about the potential impact and piecemeal 
nature of the proposed highway changes (puffin crossing, pavement grow-outs, bus 
stop marking) to Bolton Road, Anderton between Rothwell Road and Rossendale 
Drive. LCC Highways have consulted on this but inform us that they are constrained 
by the planning obligations placed on the developers of the new housing 
development off Bolton Road. The Parish Council would like to ask if Chorley 
Council Development Control would consider re-negotiating the planning conditions 
with the developers with a view to enabling a more comprehensive and acceptable 
highways solution to be found. 
 
A response will be given at the meeting.   


